NSW Department of Education - School Infrastructure

Manly Village Public School

School holiday works notification | June 2023

School Infrastructure NSW regularly inspects and maintains school infrastructure as part of a
comprehensive and ongoing program to keep school assets in optimal condition and ensure the safety
and wellbeing of our school community across more than 2,200 NSW schools.

The school holidays are the ideal time for some maintenance projects as it means work can take place
without disrupting learning.

Planned maintenance over the holidays may involve working with hazardous materials such as asbestos
or lead containing material. This is to notify you of this work.

Project overview

We are upgrading Manly Village Public School to meet the needs of the local community. The project
includes relocating and upgrading administration facilities, and a new multi-purpose learning space. It
will also include a new out of school hours care (OOSHC) facilities in the school hall.

We have consulted with the school to finalise the detailed design for the project. To prepare for the start
of construction, site establishment activities are now underway, including the installation of site safety
fencing and gates.

Planned maintenance over the winter school holidays

As part of the upgrade, we will be removing 2 trees, located towards the north east corner of the school,
in the school car park. This will be done over the holiday period to ensure minimal disruption to staff and
students.

Work to remove the trees will take place during the July school holidays, from the end of school on
Friday 30 June to Monday 17 July 2023.

Development Application (DA) approved for tree removal

A Development Application (DA) has been approved by Northern Beaches Council, to remove two
Casuarina cunninghamiana trees, which will allow works to begin. The trees are approximately 16m in
height and are located towards the north east corner of the site, in the school car park. They will be
removed during/outside school hours, to limit noise and disruption impacts on students and staff. The
trees will be replaced by planting two trees towards the south east side of the site, within an existing
outdoor play area to the west of Building E.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank
you for your cooperation during this important work.

If you have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below.

School Infrastructure NSW
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
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